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November 22, 2005

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA  98504-7250

Re:
Eligible Telecommunications Company Rulemaking


WAC 480-120-399(2), Docket No. UT-053021

GVNW Consulting, Inc. provides this response to the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (WUTC) Notice of Opportunity to Respond to Small Business Economic Impact Statement (SBEIS) Questionnaire dated October 27, 2005 on behalf of, and with the express permission of, its clients Beaver Creek Telephone Company (BCTC) and WeavTel (jointly “the companies”), both startup incumbent local exchange carriers in the Sate of Washington.  BCTC anticipates having fewer than three (3) full time equivalent employees (FTEs) and WeavTel anticipates having fewer than five (5) FTEs.  Both companies have previously been granted Eligible Telecommunications Carrier (ETC) status by the WUTC.
The companies are concerned about the cost impact of proposed new section WAC 480-123-0060 (7) Advertising certification; safe harbor, including advertisement on Indian Reservations (iv).

The proposed new rule requires “…every ETC that receives federal support from any category in the federal high-cost fund…” to advertise “…its services and charges available to low-income consumers: (A) by placing a display ad in a daily newspaper, one-sixteenth page in size or larger, on four or more occasions in each calendar quarter; or (B) by placing an ad on a local radio station or television station that runs at least five times a day in general rotation for seven consecutive days in each calendar quarter…”  
The companies independently researched the cost of newspaper advertising of the size and frequency (and in the nearest daily newspaper) proposed in the new rule.  Both the Everett Herald (BCTC) and the Wenatchee World (WeavTel) were unable to quote precise advertising rates for 2006, but indicated that their rates would range from approximately $250 to approximately $280 for weekday ads.  This would require an annual expenditure of between $4,000 and $4,500 for the companies to be borne by expected customer bases of fewer than 100 each.  Assuming the upper end of the customer count range at 100 customers, this proposed rule adds revenue requirement of between $3.33 and $3.75 per customer per month.  Fewer customers would, of course, increase the requirement per customer.
The companies also believe that there will be additional costs for preparing a supplemental October through September budget as outlined in proposed new rule WAC 480-123-0070.  Like most small businesses, the companies budget on a calendar year basis for several reasons, not least of which is to match up expected settlements and support payments with required expenditures.  Adding an additional layer on top of this, especially a layer that does not match the universal service support time periods, will distract from the provision of the exact universal services the federal programs were designed to encourage.

Neither of the companies attempted to estimate the cost of generating an additional budget and, therefore, no estimated dollar impact is included with this transmittal.

Respectfully submitted on behalf of Beaver Creek Telephone Company and WeavTel,
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